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ACACIAS OF THE WELLSTEADDISTRICT

The Wellstead Resource
Centre was the venue for
launching Ihe book Acacias
of the lflellstead District by
Penny Hussey fuom Land

for Wildlife, who originally
made the suggestion to write a
bookonwattles. Community
members past and present,
volunteers from the Albany
Herbarium and students and
teachers from the Wellstead
School attended the function.
The school children showed
paintings they had done and recited
poetry they had written about
acacias, then sang "Cootamundra

Wattle" by John Williamson.

This latest book is the sixth in a
series developed by the Wellstead
Historical and Heritage Committee.
The other subjects have been stories
written by families who pioneered
the district, birds, eucallpts, banksias
and mammals.

The acacia book has been
developed over many years. In
July 1998, a grant from Lotterywest

(Gordon Reid Foundation) was
received and licences to collect
s p e c i m e n s  f o r  s k e t c h i n g  a n d
identification were applied for. Our
group ofenthusiasts -Jane Crossing.
Rae Fenwick, Joyce Hall, Pattie
Leighton, Susan McCabe, Blondie
M i l lard.  Penny Moir .  Margaret
Stockwell and Robyn Stoney
-searched the bush in the Wellstead
district for wattles, collecting four
samples of  each var ie ty .  One
was delivered to Joyce Hall. who
skillfully sketched the spec imen.
Three samples were pressed, one to

send to the WAHerbarium, oneto
theAlbany Herbarium and one to
keep for our own reference. All
the specimens were meticulously
labeled and dated. Collecting
the specimens took a few years
as some species needed to be
revisited several times to collect a
flowering specimen and later the
pods. 57 species were collected,
including four Priority Species
that may be mre or threatened.

By 200l, drafting ofthe book
had commenced atthe Wellstead

Telecentre. The description and a
scan of each sketch was entered
onto the compuler. Some Acacia
photographs were selected to
i l lust rate the var ie ty  of  co lours.
growth form and phyllode shape
of our local wattles. In 2005 the
book was bumt to a CD and at last
presented to the printers. As many
of our acacias flower in August, it
was appropriate to launch our book
this month.

Blondie Millard Photo: Bob
Millard

Westem Australia is rich
in small reptile species such
as skinks and geckos, and
these may still be found in the
remnant banksia woodlands
on the Coastal Plain, even
where these are isolatedwithin
built-up areas. Wherever the
woodlands retain a native
shrub understorey, so that the
soil and leaf litter community
remains active, there should be
enough food to support a population
of skinks.

This  very handsome animal
i s  o n e  t h a t  c o u l d  b e  l o o k e d
for. It is a Westem Limestone

WOODLAND SKINKS

Westem Linestone Cte,?ofus, Ctenous lesueurii

Ctenotus, Ctenotus lesueurii, and,
was photographed in Kensington
Bushland by a member of the
'Friends of Kensington Bushland'.
It grows to 10 cm in length and is
boldly marked in brown and black

stripes with prominent white
spots. Apparently it, along
with similar but larger animals,
is quite active over summer.

If you live near some
banksia woodland, have a
look for these animals during
daylight hours, and for geckoes
(using a spotlight) at dusk and
early evening. You might be
surpdsed how many you can

discover.

Tofi ndoutmore aboutKensington
Bushland, visit their website:
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